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Location:  Brookens Administrative Center 

1776 E. Washington, Urbana, IL 
 
 

AGENDA 
 

A. CALL TO ORDER & ROLL CALL  
 

B. PUBLIC PARTICIPATION 
 
- Public input and discussion will be accepted throughout the meeting 

 
C. DISCUSSION OF AMENDMENTS TO CHAMPAIGN-URBANA FOOD SERVICE 

ORDINANCE AND TO HEALTH ORDINANCE OF CHAMPAIGN COUNTY, ILLINOIS, 
ADDING SECTIONS PROVIDING FOR COLOR-CODED INSPECTION NOTICES OR 
PLACARDS TO BE POSTED FOR PUBLIC VIEW   

 
D. ADJOURNMENT 

 



AN ORDINANCE 
AMENDING THE 

[CHAMPAIGN-URBANA FOOD SANITATION ORDINANCE] 
[HEALTH ORDINANCE OF CHAMPAIGN COUNTY, ILLINOIS] 

 
 
     Be it ordained by the [Board of Health of the Champaign-
Urbana Public Health][County Board of the County of Champaign, 
Illinois] as follows: 
 
     The [Champaign-Urbana Food Sanitation Ordinance][Health 
Ordinance of Champaign County, Illinois] is amended as follows: 
 
Section 1.  Section [5][5.12] is added as follows: 
 
 
Section [5][5.12]  Inspection Notice Placards. 
 
A.  After inspection of a food service establishment or retail 
food store, if no Inspection Notice placard is in effect or if 
the Inspection Notice placard is being changed the Health 
Officer shall issue an Inspection Notice placard to the owner or 
operator pursuant to the provisions of this Section. 
 
B.  The Inspection Notice placard shall be placed and maintained 
in such location at the food service establishment or retail 
food store as provided by this Section. 
 
C.  The Inspection Notice placard is the property of the 
[Champaign-Urbana Public Health District][Champaign County 
Public Health Department]. 
 
D.  It is a violation of the this Ordinance for the owner or 
operator of the food service establishment or retail food store 
to remove the Inspection Notice placard or to cause or allow it 
to be removed from the location designated by the Health 
Officer.  Every such day on which the placard is not in the 
designated location shall constitute a separate violation. 
 
E.  The Inspection Notice placard shall be as follows: 
 
     (1)  Green indicates "Satisfactory Compliance" as 
determined by the Health Officer.  The food service 
establishment or retail food store is in satisfactory compliance 
with this Ordinance and with all applicable rules and 
regulations. 
 
     (2)  Yellow indicates "Re-Inspection Required" as 
determined by the Health Officer.  There are such violations in 
number or severity of this Ordinance or the applicable rules or 
regulations that immediate correction and re-inspection is 
necessary.  A re-inspection will be conducted as determined by 
the Health Officer. 
 



     (3)  Red indicates that "Closure" of the food service 
establishment or retail food store is necessary as determined by 
the Health Officer.  The food service establishment or retail 
food store is out of compliance with this Ordinance or the 
applicable rules or regulations to the extent that it poses an 
immediate threat to the public health. 
 
     (4)  The content of the Inspection Notice placard shall be 
as determined by the Public Health Administrator. 
 
F.  An Inspection Notice placard may be removed and replaced by 
a different placard only by the Health Officer upon any routine 
inspection or upon any re-inspection made for any purpose. 
 
G.  If an Inspection Notice placard is damaged or removed, a 
replacement placard will be provided by the Health Officer upon 
request.  If the placard is damaged or removed without the fault 
of the operator or owner or employees, the replacement will be 
without a fee.  Otherwise, there will be a fee as set forth in 
the fee schedule. 
 
H.  The Inspection Notice placard shall be placed in a location 
as follows: 
 
     (1)  The Inspection Notice placard shall be placed in a 
location which is clearly visible to the public and to patrons 
or potential patrons of the food service establishment or retail 
food store and to any interested person and from which it is 
easily readable. 
 
     (2)  The exact placement of the Inspection Notice placard 
shall be as determined by the Health Officer giving due regard 
to the nature of the facility. 
 
     (3)  Guidelines for the placement of Inspection Notice 
placards are available from the Champaign-Urbana Public Health 
District. 
 
I.  It shall be a violation of this Section if the Inspection 
Notice placard or the clear view of it is altered or obstructed 
in any way. 
 
J.  In addition to any other penalties provided by law, 
violation of this Section will result in suspension of the 
[permit][operating permit] and the posting on the Inspection 
Notice placard stating that the food service establishment or 
retail food store is closed, which placard shall remain posted 
until the violations are corrected.  In the sole discretion of 
the Health Officer, the Health Officer may waive the suspension 
for any particular occasion upon such terms as the Health 
Officer deems appropriate.  Any such waiver of suspension shall 
not create any right to a waiver for any other occasion.  
Enforcement of the suspension of the [permit][operating permit] 
shall be by any means provided by law including judicial 



proceedings for temporary restraining order, preliminary 
injunction and injunction. 
 
K.  [A permit][An operating permit] and the Inspection Notice 
placard may not be transferred from one person or entity to 
another, from one food service establishment or retail food 
store to another or from one type of operation to another or 
from one location to another. 
 
L.  This Ordinance shall be published in pamphlet form not later 
than ____________________. 
 
K.  This Ordinance is effective on and after 
____________________. 
 
 
 
 
Approved and adopted by the [Board of Health of the Champaign-
Urbana Public Health District][County Board of the County of 
Champaign, Illinois] on ____________________. 
 
 
 
______________________________  ________________________________ 
(title)                         (title) 
 
 
Date__________________________  Date____________________________ 
 
 


